## TIM & DEBRA MCCULLEY

Representative with H.E.L.P. Ministries

HELP EVANGELIZE LOST PEOPLE

**JUNE 2025** 

Dear Supporters & Praying Friends,

We hope this letter finds you doing well. As we reflect on the past three months, we are filled with gratitude for God's goodness as we continue in the ministry. So much has happened since our last prayer letter, including visits to at least 17 new churches. We are blessed to have gained two new supporting churches and to received special love offerings that have greatly encouraged us financially.

## Missions Trip to Togo, West Africa

We are so thankful that Tim was able to go to Togo with Bro. Ron Cole, the director of the HELP ministries. We are especially grateful for the generous love gifts from several churches and individuals who made this mission trip possible. We give all the glory to God for providing us with everything we need. The trip was a success, and we are thankful for His protection during our travels. Tim had the privilege of meeting the dedicated pastors of the HELP ministry, along with many other local pastors. They gathered for three days of training, where they were able to share doctrinal truths and offer encouragement to these pastors. The hospitality and humility of these pastors touched our hearts, and we feel blessed to be part of their ministries. In total, 78 individuals attended with 58 participating all three days. We were able to bless three pastors with motorcycles, which serve as their primary means of transportation. Since returning home, we have been able to provide financial support for two of these motorcycles. It is a joy to help them expand their outreach in ministry.

## Prayer for future over-seas trips, 2026: Kenya in January & India in April, 2026

Looking ahead, we are excited about the trips being planned for next year. One will take us to Kenya, where we hope to see the impactful work being done there. We invite American pastors or laypeople to join us on this trip to see the ministries of the HELP ministry pastors firsthand. If you have any questions about the trip, please do not hesitate to reach out. We would love for you to go. Additionally, we are seeking prayer for a vision the Lord has placed on my heart to build a church in Kenya. We estimate that we will need \$12,000 to \$15,000 to make this happen. We know God is able!

We are also looking forward to the trip to India, where Tim will have the opportunity to preach in a missions meeting and participate in a college graduation service. We will be able to visit HELP national pastors during this trip also. We will keep you updated with more details as the date's approaches.

Once again, we want to express our heartfelt thanks for your unwavering support. Please continue to pray for us as we strive to see souls saved around the world. Pray for safety and for us to get the remaining of our needed support.

Because He Lives,

Bro. Tim & Mrs. Debra



Personal Supports H.E.L.P. Ministries 100 W. School Street King, NC 27021 (336) 444-4329 Sending Church: Philadelphia Baptist Church 358 Hensley Road SE Calhoun, GA 30701 (706) 625-3233

"And of some have compassion, making a difference:"